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Friday 12th January 2024 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
 
The rain has gone and has now been replaced by the cold weather. The children were very 
excited by the snow flurries earlier in the week. I was informed that snow fell a little harder in 
some places with a few children even able to make snowballs in the Sandown area. 
Unfortunately the icy weather has not prevented an outbreak of a sickness bug in Adventurers 
in particular. 
We wish the children a speedy recovery so we can look forward to full capacity come Monday 
after a few days of rest. 
 
Meanwhile at school the children have enjoyed a number of exciting additions to the 
curriculum. 
Years 4/5 ventured to The Heights for their first swimming lesson of the season. Hopefully by 
the end of the sessions, a few more children will be able to swim a few metres or even a 
little/lot further. 
Pioneers also went on a school trip to the Shipwreck Museum at Arreton Barns which they 
enjoyed as part of their Big History Project. 
 
Discovers welcomed Mrs Tindall and Mrs Rigby from Independent Arts who will continue their 
weekly visits for the next 8 weeks. I am really looking forward to the final outcomes at the end 
of the project. 
 
On Tuesday, I welcomed back my two Discoverers reading groups. The children have already 
progressed so much since September and I always look forward to these sessions 
 
Piano lessons and a range of after school clubs have begun in earnest this week. The clubs 
are well attended and help to extend the broad and balanced curriculum available to the 
children. 
 
In assembly on Friday, Stars and Workers impressed as usual. Many children included Sami 
and Ellena stood out with the range of skills, attitude and behaviours. This could have easily 
resulted in a multitude of certificates being awarded  
 
In lessons there were many curriculum areas mentioned by the children. Barnaby, Emily and 
Logan enjoyed gymnastics art and swimming respectively  
 



 

 

In Pioneers, The Shipwreck Museum was a favourite of Alba and Alexis whilst Millie Jay 
enjoyed art. 
 
In Adventurers Emily Loved the Wolf Hunt and Alena and Lila the Superhero work while in  
Explorers Isabella, Arabella, Harvey and Rowan made excellent contributions talking about 
their step by step instructions, adding numbers and art work. 
 
Next week will be another exciting week. The teachers will look forward to their various 
training opportunities of course and I’m sure the children will look forward to another exciting 
curriculum. 
 
 
Have a great weekend 

Mr Wake 

 
 
 
 

Attendance week from: 02/01/2024 to 05/01/2024 
 

Class Attendance Late Arrivals Minutes Lost Through 
Lateness 

Unauthorised 
Absences 

Authorised 
Absences 

Explorers 78.2% 0 0 10 12 

Adventurers 97.8% 0 0 0 5 

Discoverers 92% 0 0 8 8 

Pioneers 91.1% 2 55 10 10 

Although we strive for 100%, our whole school attendance for this week was 91.7% which is below 
the national expectation of 96% 

 
 
 
If your child is too unwell to attend school please contact us to let us know. You can phone on 
872442 or email us on admin@sthelenspri.iow.sch.uk If you let us know by phone please can 
you put the reason for your child’s absence in writing when they return to school otherwise 
the absence will be marked as unauthorised. We are required to ask you for this in order to 
follow the Local Authority attendance procedures, and if we don’t receive a letter or email we 
have to follow it up. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 THIS WEEKS AWARDS   

 
 

Class Worker of  
the Week 

Star of  
The Week 

 

Explorers Harvey Jamie 

Adventurers George Noah 

Adventurers Mia Sam 

Discoverers Max Belle 

Discoverers Barnaby Thomas 

Pioneers Ellena Sami 

Pioneers Jessica Liam 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

We would like to wish a very ‘Happy Birthday’ to the following children  who 

celebrate their special day this week:  
 

Micah age 9 

Milly age 11 

Lylah age 10 

Blossom age 10 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

School Dinner Menu (£2.75) per day or free to Reception, Year 1 & 2 pupils) 
 

On TUESDAYS and FRIDAYS only, the children will be able to order baguettes - 
fillings cheese, tuna or ham. 

 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 

 
 

If your child would like the vegetarian option on a particular day, please can they let their 
teacher know so we can order enough portions from The Bay kitchen. 

 
Dates for Your Diary 
 
Thursday 25th January   – FOSH AGM – The Vine Inn, St Helens 7.00pm 
Friday 9th February           – School closes at 3.00pm for half term 
Monday 19th February      – School reopens at 8.45am for Spring term 2 
Monday 11th March          – Staff Development Day – school closed to children 
Thursday 28th March        – School closes at 3.00pm for Easter holidays 
Monday 15th April             - School reopens at 8.45am for the Summer term 
Monday 6th May                -  May Bank Holiday – school closed   
Friday 24th May                 - School closes at 3.00pm for half term 
Monday 3rd June               - School reopens at 8.45am for Summer term 2 
Friday 26th July                 - School closes at 3.00pm for Summer holidays 
Monday 17th to Wednesday 19th June – Year 5/6 Residential trip 
 

 
St Helens Primary 50th Anniversary Poster Competition 

 
St Helens pupils! Use your imagination and design a poster to celebrate 50 years since the 
new St Helens Primary school opened on our current site. 
Your design should be on A4 paper please. Don’t forget to put your name on the back and 
return them to the school office by Friday 9th February! 

 
 
 



 

 

This Week’s Class Updates 
 

Explorers 
 
This week Explorers have been listening to the story of The Gruffalo. From this they have made some 
fantastic Gruffalo paintings and made shortbread snakes. 
 

In phonics they have moved onto phase three, which means they are now learning diagraphs (two 
sounds together, which make one phoneme). This week they have learnt the sounds 'ch' 'sh' and 'th'. 
 
In maths they have been introduced to addition, looking at the symbols used. They have used 
different objects, to work out some simple number sentences. 
 
Also with the cold weather this week, they have been exploring the ice, which we have found in our 
garden. We have been discussing when water freezes and why it melts. 
 

   
 

  

 
 
 



 

 

Adventurers 
 
  The class have been troopers this week and have really shown buckets of resilience... and definitely 
needed them at times with how unlucky we have been with this sickness bug.  
 
Whilst we may have been short on numbers, we've not lacked in passion. In English the class have 
tackled wanted posters for the Big Bad Wolf, delved into the world of prepositions and have been 
highly descriptive with their adjectives. In Maths we have continued with our work on place value, 
tackling word problems and even adding 3x 1-digit numbers.  
 
History brought with it the class questioning Florence Nightingale's life, with some fab questions 
raised for a hot seat activity next week. 
 
"Who was it that encouraged you to be a nurse?" Mabel. 
"What was the worst wound that you saw?" Emily. 
 "How old were you when you became a nurse?" Luke. 
"How bad did war smell?" Lila. 
 
Art involved dabbling in primary and secondary colours, with the children creating 
gorgeous colourwheels.  
 
Spellings were a hit!!! Nearly every child achieved full marks during our Friday test, we're over the 
moon and can really tell how hard all of the kids have been practising. Please only bring the red 
spelling books back in on a Friday AM, as we'd like to see the children practising each night in their 
books, but do not need to see this until they hand them in at the end of the week.  
 
Next week is show and tell, on Thursday 18th January- please only bring things in on that day. We do 
not want things getting lost.  
 
Have wonderful weekends, we shall hopefully see the whole class on Monday. 
  
     
 
Discoverers 
 
In art we have been doing a sketch of a woolly mammoth and other stuff from the stone age and have 
been doing different types of shading. 
In handwriting we are learning cursive and have done a handwriting test. 
In maths we have been doing angles e.g. acute/obtuse and right angles. 
In science we have been doing nutrition and we've been labelling foods on what foods are good and 
bad on there servings. 
 In R.E we have been naming good and evil people and things E.G. joker is evil and miles morales is 
good. In p.e. on Thursday we do gymnastics and on a Friday we play hockey. In PSHE we have been 
learning how to keep safe when crossing the road. 
In English we've been doing work on are new book the stone age boy and doing what we can see 
hear and feel, doing fronted adverbials using a video and a word ispace and learning what things you 
need to make a fronted adverbial. Also been doing sentence structure from are made up expanded 
noun phrases. 
 
By Logan and Taylor 



 

 

Pioneers 
 
 
Pioneers went on a great trip to the Shipwreck Museum on Tuesday of this week. Thank you to everybody who 
responded so promptly to my request for money! Ian Vallance (pictured below ) and his team were extremely 
welcoming and gave the children a superb insight into the extent of the shipwrecks around the Isle of Wight. The 
children will be creating their own drawings of a selection of artefacts discovered from these shipwrecks and 
then these drawings will be our contribution to the Big History Map Project.https://theearthmuseum.co.uk/ks2-
and-ks3-isle-of-wight-museum-digital-heritage-maps 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
If your children are interested in trying Scuba diving. There are opportunities available at Nodes Point Swimming 

pool. The link below takes you to the 'Island Divers' website and the specific page about the 'Discover Scuba 
Diving' course ( age 10+) which some pupils may be interested in. 
https://iowdivers.co.uk/content/15/PADI_Discover_Scuba_Diving_Experience10yrs_/ 

 

The children were having great fun this week in computing with their Stop go motion projects. They were really 
understanding the process of small movements and as a result were able to create some great short stories on 
the first attempt. I am looking forward to sharing some finished projects with you in future  weeks … Watch this 
space. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://theearthmuseum.co.uk/ks2-and-ks3-isle-of-wight-museum-digital-heritage-maps
https://theearthmuseum.co.uk/ks2-and-ks3-isle-of-wight-museum-digital-heritage-maps
https://iowdivers.co.uk/content/15/PADI_Discover_Scuba_Diving_Experience10yrs_/


 

 

Textile Bank 

 

Don’t forget that we have a textile bank where you can donate unwanted clothes, belts, paired shoes, 
bags, hats, (in a tied bag).The donated items will be collected and weighed fortnightly and the school 
will receive 20p per kilo towards our funds. Donated items (bagged please) should be left near to the 
front entrance of the school. Please let the office know you have left items! Please do not donate 
duvets, pillows, cushions, household textiles, soiled rags, curtains, blankets as the recycling 
company will deduct the cost of disposing of these items from our overall total raised.  
 

 
 

Remember to look at the school website for the latest school updates and 
information at www.sthelenspri.iow.sch.uk 

 
 

 
 

Come along to the Town Club, 
Star Street, Ryde and see the FA 
Cup, the Premiership Trophy, 
Champions League Cup, Super 
Cup and Club World Cup! 

 
 
 

http://www.sthelenspri.iow.sch.uk/


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  



 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

  
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
     


